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The 2015 legislative session finally ended on July 10, after 176 days. Because of the shortened interim, planning for 2016 state and federal legislative priorities is already underway.

State: Budget
Operating Budget - Just hours before the beginning of the 2015-17 biennium, Governor Inslee signed the final operating budget deal passed by the legislature. Budget challenges led to three special sessions, and many issues that were resolved just in time to avoid a state government shut down.
Overall, most public health programs receive maintenance level funding in the final budget deal. Notable funding increases were made in the following areas:
· Infectious Disease Response - $6.034 million (federal grant for Ebola)
· Marijuana and Tobacco Education - $14.5 million
· Healthiest Next Generation - $246,000 (DOH)

The Public Health Block Grant was held at maintenance level. Final budget negotiations left out the proposed e-cigarette tax.
Transportation Package – Included in the new $16 billion Transportation Package, that includes new revenue from gas tax increases, were a number of items that will help more Washington kids safely walk and bike to and from school. These were advocated for by a number of public health partners, including the Childhood Obesity Prevention Coalition, the American Heart Association, and Washington Bikes. Funding is provided for:
· Safe Routes to School - $56 million 
· Pedestrian and Bicycle Grant Programs - $75 million 
· Complete Streets Grant Program - $106 million
State: Policy

All three e-cigarette bills died in the final weeks of session:

· HB 1645: Concerning Youth Substance Use Prevention Associated with Tobacco and Drug Delivery E-Cigarettes and Vapor Products
· HB 2211: Concerning Vapor Products, E-Cigarette, and Nicotine Products Tax 
· HB 1458: Changing age to purchase tobacco to 19

Federal: Budget
As federal budget deliberations continue this summer, we are closely tracking three areas in particular:

· PICH Grant – Both House and Senate appropriation measures eliminate the Partnerships to Improve Community Health (PICH) program. Public Health – Seattle & King County is one of three local organizations (in addition to Seattle Children’s and the Healthy King County Coalition) that is the recipient of a $3 million PICH grant over three years.
· Prevention and Public Health Fund – Since May 21, Senator Patty Murray has spearheaded a series of “Dear Colleague” letters with fellow Senators in support of the Prevention and Public Health Fund. 
· Sequestration – The Murray-Ryan budget deal provided two years of sequestration relief which expires in FY2016 and reinstates spending caps on non-defense discretionary programs, including public health.

